
Welcome to November, everyone!

We’re nearing the end of 2022 and gearing up for our 
election night on Friday, November 18th.  Yep, it’s that 
time again – you’ll be voting for new officers and board 
members soon, and they will be installed during our

December 10th Christmas party.

Our Christmas party is right around the corner, so if you don’t have 
tickets yet, get them soon. Amber Allen is prepping a great time, 
including chicken or steak dinner, plus an open bar. The Burlington
Shrine Club is the location, and they sure can grill up delicious food!

Speaking of delish food, how about that lasagna dinner that Darlene 
fed us at our Membership Appreciation party! It genuinely felt like we 
were in an Italian restaurant, while Clint Horton serenaded us all. 
Thank you, Darlene and Jack for the perfect execution of that event!

Also coming up – SOS Midwinter!  See note in this newsletter for all 
2023 SOS dates. You’ll need your 2023 SOS card for that, so go ahead 
and purchase one – and purchase one for a Christmas gift. Next year, I 
hope we can put that card to good use all year long!  Plus, another 
parade will be rolling through NMB streets the last Saturday of Spring 
Safari – that’s April 22nd, the final weekend of SOS. Put on your 
thinking caps for a great idea!

I am not running for President for 2023, and I want to share words of 
thanks to BSC for allowing me to ‘drive this bus’ for the past three 
years! Of course, all the members that attend the monthly business 
meetings are the true drivers, you make the decisions, we only follow 
through, doing our best to make everyone happy and excited to be a 
part! BSC is a special group, I consider it to be like second family and I 
don’t think I’m the only member that feels that way. It is full of folks 
who love, support, have fun, and just enjoy making good memories 
together! 

THAT is what it is all about – especially our fun Friday nights together 
and every special event in between.  And like I always say, ‘Don’t forget 
the BASICS!’  HAPPY THANKSGIVING!

Kim Sellars
President
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BUSINESS MEETING                                                                                                      October 21, 2022

PRESIDENT’S REMARKS – Kim Sellars welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
SECRETARY’S REPORT - (Karen Byrd) Minutes from the September Business meeting, held October 7th,  were printed on the back of 
the agenda. Members were encouraged to read them. Janice moved that we accept and Mary seconded and the membership approved.  
The total membership count is 253. November BIRTHDAYS were shared! 
TREASURER’S REPORT - (Jerry Byrd), shared the balances of the General Account and the Fund Raiser Account. These figures were 
shared with all and any questions were answered.  Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was made by Jack and seconded by Scott.  
The motion passed. 
SUNSHINE REPORT - (Debbie Burnham) Debbie shared concerns/prayers for specific club members. See NL for details. Kim announced 
a short memorial for Evelyn Turner will be at the Home Builder’s shelter at City Park the next day and encouraged anyone interested to 
attend.
MONTHLY BUSINESS MEETING - The next business meeting will be November 18, 2022. 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ REPORT – Jack reported that the BOD met October 10th. Projected upcoming expenses were discussed. Dance 
lessons brought in over $2100 and 62 new members. The next BOD meeting will be November 7th. The membership appreciation party 
was a success. 
SOS Report – Ron Gregory reported that 2023 SOS cards are for sale, which will be needed for Mid-Winter in January. Kim did mention 
that the Script party for fall was only attended by 11 members costing $56.
Nominations and election- Buddy and Robin, Scott and Andrea are the chairs of the committee. Nominees were contacted for 
acceptance. Nominations are President-Darlene Oakley, Vice-President-Kim Sellars and Amber Allen, Treasurer-Scott Loy, Secretary-
Andrea Loy, Sargent at Arms-Jack Oakley and Baxter Sellars. Are the nominees that agreed to serve if elected. Board nominees are Alan 
Roney, David Lassiter, Howard Harvell, Janice McSherry, Lee Neese, Robin Bridges and Buddy Richardson. All BOD nominees accepted. 
Two board members will be elected. Voting will be held at the next business meeting.
Hall of Fame-Jack has 3 nominees. The committee met and all 3 meet the requirements. There will be a meeting with the officers on 
Monday, October 24th to vote. The results will be announced at the November business meeting.
DANCE LESSONS –Darlene reported that Beginner lessons have started on Wednesday nights. November 4th they will be teaching the 
Stroll. 
COALITION REPORT – Kim reported the dates for parties for our sister clubs.  GTSC will have Fall Frenzy 10/29. Kim announced that the 
party has only 7 tickets left. Danville’s party is November 4 and Buck Crumpton is the DJ. 
MEMBERSHIP APPRECIATION PARTY – Darlene reported that 78 members attended. The party was under budget due to $100 
donation and Robert gave back part of the 50/50 winnings. 
HALLOWEEN PARTY: October 28th. The theme is Classic Horror. 
Christmas Cheer Food Drive- Buckets will be provided on Friday nights for donations. Non-perishables and paper products will be 
accepted. All their inventory was destroyed. There are opportunities for volunteers if anyone would like to help. No outside alcohol can 
be brought in.
BSC T-shirts-They are in. $10 for V neck and $15 for the crew necks. A second order will be placed. Let Darlene know if you want one.
BOSTON BUTT SALE – This will be Nov 19th. The event will be held at Ron’s house for ease of pickup. Information will be sent out
regarding cost. A sign-up sheet will be passed around to sign up. Proceeds will go to the Evelyn Turner Fund. Mike will cook a stew which 
is available for sale for $8-10 depending on cost. Butts will be $35-37.
New Business:                                                        
BSC CHRISTMAS PARTY-December 10th. Amber Allen is the chair. Tickets will be $35 for members and $40 for non-members and are 
all inclusive. Doors open at 6:00 pm and you will choose chicken or steak dinner at the time of ticket purchase. That night there will be a 
raffle for the Glock pistol (52 tickets available for $20 each) and a Chinese auction since Hibernation Celebration was canceled. The 
proceeds will go to Authoracare.  
New Year’s Party-Dec. 30. Any interest? A pole was held to determine interest and 31 members voted for a regular Friday shag night. 
There was no interest in a New Year’s party.
2023 Membership Re-up-Jan. 27, 2023. Karen Byrd and the future secretary will plan. Probably a sports theme as usual. You can re-up 
at any time. $25 through January and after will be $30. If no changes, you do not have to fill out a new form.
50/50- Alan brought up the BOD report stating that 50/50 would only be on business meeting nights. He brought up that new members 
are attending as well as non-members that might want to play. He is willing to continue. Janice made a motion that we continue 50/50 
every Friday night and Karen seconded. Vote was 23 for and 0 opposed. 
Next Meeting: November 18, 2022, at 7 pm. Voting will be at this meeting
Jerry asked if any money was lost on the Hibernation Celebration. Amber said we did not. Checks will be presented at the December 
meeting. 
$500 was donated to the Junior Shag Association and Kim read a letter of gratitude that was received. 
Motion to adjourn by Karen and Amber seconded. Approved by membership. 



Board Of Directors
Jack Oakley

919-414-8119
jhoakley7@gmail.com

Mary Gregory
336-213-7054 

mgregory5@triad.rr.com

Butch Dawson
336-263-2855 

bdawson0723@gmail.com

Mike Wilson
336-260-3796

wilsonco@bellsouth.net

Luanne Payne 11/5
Chip Caldwell 11/6
Johnny Greeson 11/8
Martha Shoffner 11/8
Joel Lloyd 11/12
Lisa Metcalf 11/12
Rick Turner 11/14
Bud Catoe 11/18
Johnnie Michaels 11/18
June Graham 11/20
Darlene Oakley 11/20
Jo Ann Robinson 11/21
Wade Kimbro 11/24
Marjorie Loy 11/24
Carol Oakley 11/25
Hugh Walker 11/25
Sheila Walker 11/25
Donnie Boone 11/27

Mid-Winter/Workshop January 12-15 
Spring Safari April 13-23 
Summer Workshop July 13-15 
Fall Migration September 14-24



‘Tis the season of giving, and we’re starting 
our non-perishable food and household 

goods drive for Burlington Christmas Cheer.
Christmas Cheer lost everything in 2022 

due to a broken pipe flooding their facility. 
They need our help now more than ever. 
Buckets will be placed around our dance 
floor stage on Friday nights so please help 

us fill them up.

Duke Hill 12/2
Gary Simser 12/2
Brenda Smith 12/4
Carol Pettigrew 12/5
Keith Whited 12/10
Jordan Harrison 12/12
Doris Keaton 12/12
Eric Bowling 12/21
Marie Brown 12/22
Quinta Cunningham 12/24
Jo Meyers 12/27
Danny Edwards 12/28
Randy Graham 12/31
Alice Isley 12/31 S
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2023 Club Officers and Board of Directors Election 
BSC Elections will be held on at the November 18th 7pm Business Meeting! The 2022  

Officers and Directors will be installed at the BSC Christmas Party on December 10th.

On the election ballot will be Darlene Oakley for President; Amber Allen and Kim Sellars for Vice 

President; Andrea Loy for Secretary; Scott Loy for Treasurer; and Jack Oakley and Baxter Sellars for 

Sergeant at Arms. On the election ballot for two open board positions are Robin Bridges, Howard 

Harvell, David Lassiter, Janice McSherry, Lee Neese, Buddy Richardson, and Allen Roney.  





Newsletter Deadline for 
the December Shag Rag is 

December 24th. Please 
email any items you want 

to be considered for 
publication to 

maxkim63@aol.com.

http://www.burlingtonshagclub.com/
http://www.shagdance.com/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/burlingtonshagclub
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Burlington Shag Club

Burlington Shag Club

P. O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC 27216-1174

Calendar of Events
BSC Business Meetings and Friday Shag Nights  

Rack & Rolls, 1243 Plaza Dr. Burlington, NC


